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BDC Cabinet 6 June 2022 Transcription of Cllr Hinton’s comments for the EA Green Consultation – 

Item 8 11:17 

Thank you very much indeed Mr. Chairman 

Yes, this proposal, is, as Councillor Carpendale has pointed out in her written submission. Is 

extremely intrusive across a wide swathe countryside from Norfolk all the way down through into 

Essex. It chomps through the, parts of my ward. And across style vale, and will be extremely 

intrusive, more intrusive than the power network already in place. 

We know that these networks are vulnerable to weather conditions, we saw a few years ago a 

lightning strike on a gas power station in Bedfordshire that blacked out the whole of northern east 

Anglia and Ipswich hospital, for the simple reason that it then tripped out a wind farm. So even 

having wind farms off the coast, its not reliable source when there is a storm around or anything like 

that. 

Putting energy that’s generated off the coast under sea is a logical way to proceed, there are already 

proposals within this for part of it to be put under the sea around tilbury. So why on Earth cant the 

whole thing be put under sea up from the start of the operation up in off the north Norfolk coast. 

We know that in the possible near future, there is going to be a third nuclear reactor at sizewell, that 

will presumably mean they’re going to have to put up some more pylons to take the power from 

sizewell to where its actually needed. And that will mean further intrusion upon the countryside of 

Suffolk and North Essex. 

We know also that within the plans, I hasten to say, the strategic thinking that the government has 

got in place, but it doesn’t seem to have an awful lot of strategic thinking in place as far as power 

generation is concerned. That the new mini nuclear reactors if they ever get off the ground, that 

they’re going to be placed near to where the electricity is going to be consumed.  

And that will reduce on transmission cost and transmission losses, so putting something under 

ground or under sea now, will give positive benefits in the long term for the whole of East Anglia. 

Which at the moment is turning into an enormous great pylon farm. So I support very much the 

objections of the council to the overgrounding of the pylon erection of these proposals.   


